
Oswego
County 
Farm Bureau
Fall 2023 To Serve and Strengthen Agriculture

All are cordially invited to attend the

 Oswego County Farm Bureau 
Annual Meeting

Friday, Oct. 27
held at

Tavern on the Lock
24 S. First St., Fulton

(right off of the Oneida St. Bridge) 
Social Time 6:30 PM ~ Buffet Style Dinner 7 PM

Cost:  $20 per person*
* One free dinner with paid membership

RSVP by Oct. 19
Email jwilliamson@nyfb.org or call 518-431-5670

Please be sure to reference the Oswego County Farm Bureau Annual 
Meeting when making your reservation.

DON’T FORGET THE PIE AUCTION!
Show off your culinary skills and help 
out the Oswego County Farm Bureau. We 
will once again be auctioning off pies or 
other desserts donated by our members. 
Please consider bringing a pie or dessert to 
donate. All proceeds benefit the scholarship 
fund and other Promotion and Education 
activities in Oswego County.



I hope you have had a good 
summer.  Naturally, Mother 
Nature has challenged some 
of us, but that comes with the 
territory. 

The policy development process has already begun.  
This is the time of the year where your input can 
shape the future of agriculture in our county, state 
and country. If you have concerns or an issue that 
public policy can address, let me or the county 
Farm Bureau know about it. We will take it up 
this fall at our County Annual Meeting. It is the 
opportunity to vote on policy resolutions that 
can have a real impact through the organization’s 
advocacy work. There isn’t a better system or team 
in the state that gets results for our members.
Member engagement is key to what we do here 
at Farm Bureau. I would like to thank the county 
board members for working with me this year. 
It helps knowing that people care about local 

agriculture. If you are interested in supporting the 
effort, I would be happy to speak with you about 
your involvement or an idea you may have for 
programming, advocacy, or an event. 
Finally, save the dates for the County Annual 
Meeting - details on the front page,  as well as State 
Annual Convention that will be held Dec. 4-6 in 
Tarrytown, NY. Brett Sciotto, who was last year’s 
dynamic keynote speaker, will be back with his 
team from Aimpoint Research, leading us through 
a “wargame” scenario to help New York agriculture 
meet the challenges and opportunities ahead of us. 
Until then, I hope to see you at our County Annual 
Meeting on October 27.  As some of you know, it 
can be very entertaining and exciting.  And don’t 
forget about the Pie Auction!  I hope to see you 
there.
Bruce Gibson, President
Oswego County Farm Bureau

Presidents Report
Hello Oswego County Farm Bureau members,

Oswego County Farm Bureau 
Policy Development Resolutions 2024

•	 We support requiring solar companies to notify local fire departments and municipalities of any changes 
to ownership or contact information so they can easily be contacted in the event of an emergency after 
construction is completed. 

•	 We support New York State providing training or funding for training to fire departments who will be called 
to solar array fires.

•	 Change to policy # 27 Pg. 53 We support New York State mandating and enforcing New York State brewers 
to use in-state grown ingredients, that are processed and inspected in state, in order to comply with the Farm 
Brewery Law.  

•	 We support New York State having a real property tax abatement on uninsurable perennial farm crops for 
one year during a state or federally declared disaster area. 

•	 We support regulation that guarantees freedom of speech and expression on social media platforms.  
This is necessary to protect the ability to have open debate on controversial topics.   Skepticism is an 
important component of the scientific research process and contrary ideas should not be de-platformed or 
disadvantaged by social media algorithms.

Reaffirmations:
•	 Pg. 153 # 14 – We strongly support an increased effort by the New York State Department of Motor Vehicles 

to educate drivers on the meaning and use of the slow moving vehicle sign. Emphasis should be placed on 
the lawful use of the slow moving vehicle sign and the hazards related to slow moving farm equipment and 
horse riders and buggies. 





New York Farm Bureau
159 Wolf Road, Suite 300
Albany, NY 12205

Oswego County Farm Bureau

OSWEGO COUNTY FARM BUREAU 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President  
Bruce Gibson................................... 	585-203-4126
1st Vice President
Darren Adsit..................................... 	315-480-1407
2nd Vice President 
Thomas Bonoffski........................... 	315-529-1508
Directors
Bethany Wallis................................. 	315-806-6645
Eric Behling..................................... 	315-963-8160
Marc Greco...................................... 	845-707-0717
David Rudd...................................... 	315-387-5213
Courtney Yawman........................... 	315-877-2712
Susan Bristol (Pro-Ed).................... 	315-382-4346
County Manager Bailey Coon.... 	518-937-0566
CNY Office Jill Williamson.......... 	518-431-5670
ENY Office Felicia Dougherty..... 	518-431-5650
Oswego County Farm Bureau meets on the first 
Wednesday of the month at 7 p.m. at Stefano’s Pizzeria, 
3273 Main Street in Mexico. 
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